
DRAFT


Triathlon London

“Draft” Minutes of Committee Meeting

Venue: South Bank University Technopark

Date: Tuesday 14th May 2013 

Time: 7 p m.
Present







Apologies for absence
Alan Spelling
(chair)




John Lunt (president)

Steve Newell (secretary)



Linda Chase
(clubs coordinator)
John  Petrides
(vice chair)



Toby Head (senior league)
James Ruskin





Martin Shipp (treasurer – bowing out)

Andrzej Warhaftig (interim hon treas – co-opted)
Toby Head (senior league)
Toby Head (senior league)



Peter Lambert (tech support)
Pierre Larsson
(website)



James Beckinsale (Academy)
Rohan Byles (partnership)



Chris Skinner (website subcommittee)
Karl Grainger (coaching officer)



Tom Chant (junior squad)

Sheila Horsman (Junior Squad)


Dave Clyne 
(Para tri )



Sally Kidson (website subcommittee)  
Phil Taylor (junior squad)



*** Reminder ***







Next committee meetings 16 July, 3 Sept
and Jon Train (TE Regional Manager)


1. Rob Bishop’s (TE) presentation about “low cost events”, described by Jon Train as triathlon’s answer to parkrun, had been postponed for seven days (to 21 May, 1900).  
Race organisers in the region would be advised by Jon Train.



2 Matters arising from previous minutes (12th March 2013) not otherwise covered by the agenda.
2.1 Sponsorship Rohan Byles reported that the expected £3000 senior league sponsorship deal with Sigma Sport had not materialised.  The search for a new sponsor was ongoing and there was at least one very positive lead involving a company with a triathlon related product.. 
2.2 Committee vacancies following resignations
 i) Andrzej Warhaftig had said he wanted his watching role over the treasurer’s post to be as brief as possible since he would be spending much of the season abroad.  A possible volunteer had made tentative enquiries and he/she would be urged to make contact as soon as possible.  It was hoped that Martin Shipp would still be available to make an orderly handover. 
ii) James Ruskin (guest at the meeting) expressed interest in the (communications) role and was 

co-opted.
3.  Chair’s commentary (circulated in advance) 

London – the place to be in 2013” 

With strong Junior and Senior adults series and with Thames Turbo and The Dragonslayer adult events already completed London's season is well under way. We have a fantastic array of events to choose from and most London League and London events are filling up quicker than ever. Events like the iconic Crystal Palace Triathlon have filled both the adult and junior events in record time. 

The junior series is stronger than ever and looks to be the most exciting and competitive yet. The proven outstanding Academy and the junior training squad continuing with their excellent support of youngsters in London.

The London Olympic legacy is stronger than ever with The  Prudential World Triathlon Grand Final returning to the scene of possibly Triathlons greatest success in Hyde Park and now giving the chance for everyone to tread in the footsteps of our Triathlon Hero's on the Hyde Park course in 2013. Added to that is the opportunity to ride the cable car to the Olympic venue at the ExCel centre and take part in the London Triathlon, the biggest triathlon event weekend in the world and again race on closed roads into central London amongst the estimated 5000 novices and the 13000 competitors.

The Hillingdon Circuit Events, Ful on Tri and Jekyll and Hyde Club events cater for the non swimmers with Aquathlons organised by Optima, Windrush , London Fields and Kingfisher for the swimmer forming just part of an array of fantastic London events for 2013.

The new and extended London Committee has allowed us the opportunity to set up special initiatives to deliver a better sustainable service and to increase participation in London in all areas.

Communication in particular will benefit from upgrading and moving our web site to  http://www.triathlonengland.org/london/ which is currently under way. 

Its an exciting time for the sport in London. 

Alan Spelling 

Chair

4. Accounts

From the chair Alan Spelling reassured the meeting that after a quarter of a century of careful spending the region was comfortably solvent and where it would have been more correct to have spent money before the end of the previous financial year, it could and should be spent appropriately now and without further delay.
“Refreshments” for committee meetings could be afforded and Jon Train was asked to find out what could be obtained for, say, £50 locally £2.50 - £3 a head.  Andrzej Warhaftig thought it would also be appropriate for younger committee members who had to pay for their use of public transport to be offered assistance with travel expenses to meetings. 

Two TE managers (Mark Barfield and Stefan Pearce) would be coming from HQ to the next meeting (July) and would interested in an analysis of expenditure during 2012.  A detailed budget/plan for 2013 would be nationally allocated fund were released.

Pen portraits of the two would be requested ahead of the meeting *** action Steve Newell ***
The next “funding cycle” would be discussed and all clubs would be invited to send a representative.           




*** action Lynda Chase, Steve Newell ****  

Officials were encouraged to apply for expenses in connection with any activities in pursuance of raising their qualification levels (e.g. attending NTO courses).  (Nationally, TE would help with travel to Europe to gain event experience).

London region league race organisers could apply for grants to buy equipment.   

5. London Region Awards 2013
John Petrides said he was hoping to book one of two rowing clubs in Putney which was central enough for access/transport to be suitable.
There was a suggestion that the AGM might be held on the same date/at the same venue.  The AGM had already been arranged for 22nd October but John Petrides undertook to bear this in mind when selecting a venue although he thought combining the two would overload key committee members.

Sheila Horsman observed that there was an important swimming gala on 9th November and suggested 2nd November would suit many of the younger athletes, some of whom could be on a half term break.

The categories for awards have been released by TE and could be found on the TF website.

Nominations have to be in by 13th September so the regional selection would have to be finalised by the committee meeting on 3rd  September and a provisional shortlist drawn up at the July meeting.

*** Action ALL ***.

The national awards would be presented on 16th November.
AGM 2013

This had been arranged for Tuesday 22nd October, earlier than traditionally but in line with the new TE guidelines.
Steve Newell initiated a short discussion about who should be able to cast a vote at a general meeting.  The constitution allowed for all TE members (not just race licence holders) and also members of clubs affiliated to the region.  There was no consensus to take the issue forward.
n.b Changes to the constitution could only be made at a general meeting!

Note. Only TE members (not necessarily race licence holders) could vote in TE elections.

A question was also raised regarding the possibility of a repeat of the constitutional crisis (at the 2012 AGM) over the period of tenure of the regional chair.  It was conceded that there was.  Andrzej Warhaftig told the meeting that it was common in other sports in which he had participated for the deputy chair’s position to be held by the candidate being groomed to become the next chair and for previous chair’s to become a “vice-president” for a while (even life).  This allowed for valuable experience to remain available and for wisdom to be passed down the generations.  

It was pointed out that the recent introduction of new faces to the committee illustrated that there may be more candidates, possibly already serving on committees of affiliated clubs just below the surface.
5.  London League 2013 (re-cap).

The next event would be the Crystal Palace Triathlon with 700 adults and 240 children entered.
The following fixtures had been confirmed for 2013  

Monday 1st April (Easter Monday) - Thames Turbo Sprint Triathlon (Hampton)

Sunday 14th April
 – 
Dragon Slayer Duathlon (ELT at Redbridge)

Sunday 21st April
 – 
Kingfisher Aquathlon

Wednesday 24th April – 
Ful-On Duathlon

Sunday 19th May – 
  
Crystal Palace Sprint Triathlon

Sunday 2nd June 
– 
Windrush Aquathlon
Sunday 11th August   --
Splash & Dash (Capital Tri, West Reservoir, Hackney)

Sunday 6th October – 

London Fields Aquathlon  
Sunday 27th October - 
Jekyll & Hyde Duathlon (Serpentine TC, Hyde Park)

(the Optima Aquathlon - 11thMay - had been withdrawn due to lack of capacity)
7. Junior Series 2013  (re-cap)
Group A races

1. 
Sunday, 05/05/2103
Hillingdon Duathon  (Minet Park) 
2. 
Sunday, 19/05/2013 
Crystal Palace Triathlon
3.
Sunday,  30/05/2013
Trinity Triathlon

4.
Sunday,  07/07/2013
Eton Dorney

Group B races

1
Saturday, 11/05/2013
Optima Aquathlon

2.
Sunday, 12/05/2013
Hatch End Triathlon (pool swim, road bike, grass run)

3.
Sunday, 09/06/2013
Colfes/Greenwich Aquathlon  (date previously not known)

4.
Sunday, 16/06/2013
Thames Turbo Aquathlon
Phil Taylor reported that the season had got off to a good start.

There had been an incident at the Hillingdon race where a young athlete had stopped with cramp out of line of sight of any adult marshal – this would need attention before the next race and act as a reminder to all organisers about the special attention needed at children’s events. 

James Falshaw was kindly compiling the results but a new volunteer (perhaps a parent) would be needed in 2014.  Going forwards, club names should be a feature of junior as well as senior results.

n.b  Help will also be needed at the London Youth Games, Crystal Palace on Sunday 7th July (which clashed with the Dorney event).

8. Junior Squad 2013 
Report from Phil Taylor
LONDON REGION TRAINING SQUAD - Update and activity report May 2013
+ New 'London Region Training Squad' e-group is up and running
+ 40 squad members currently. 22 females and 18 males
+ Successful in gaining 2 further T2 females. 
+ Age 15 up = 8 female and 6 male. Age 13-14 = 6 female and 6 male. Age 11-12 = 5 female and 6 male. Age 10 = 3 female and 0 male
+ 5 athletes identified as possible to join squad and will be approached
+ 1 squad training session to date, Richmond Park was cancelled due to weather
+ The 'duathlon focused' session at Kempton was attended by 27 athletes
+ Training dates through to October published, including dates for IRC team prep
+ The next two sessions include open water swim practice
+ Road ride consent forms to be issued and completed for 2013 (action Sheila)
+ Coaches and parent helpers
+ Squad information planned to be added to the 'new' region website
+ Alex Yee, Youth, has been selected onto the performance pathway for 2020

The squad was set up for 24 athletes so with 40 currently on the books and few more athletes identified the squad is very strong. The team have been encouraged by the support of more parents getting involved and from several level 1 coaches assisting at sessions. Some of these coaches have been inspired and are looking at completing their level 2 coach award.
Kempton was the largest turn out we've had to date with some attendees being in the older categories to help build the 16-19 year old group, keeping youngsters in the sport.
It would be nice to have some T1 year two boys to join the younger group picking up the foundations of the sport e.g. bike skills
T2 girls is our weakest area as far as 2013 IRC's are concerned, a couple more girls in this group would be good.

Overall we are building on the excellent progress made in 2012 and continuously looking at developing the squad and its aims and objectives and keeping the sport FUN!
Financial spreadsheet (circulated in advance)

	IRC Training Squad
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	IRC Competition
	Budget
	Expense
	Comment

	Travel
	£1,500 
	 
	Includes accommodation and meal for driver

	Accommodation athletes
	£480 
	 
	14 athletes x £44 includes meal

	Accommodation coaches
	£160 
	 
	4 x £44 Phil, Tom, Jon & Sheila

	Kit athletes
	£600 
	 
	£536.10 spent on hoodies 2 July, £261 printing 18 tri suits (1 hoodie invoice to come) (18 zone 3 tri suits £950)

	Kit coaches
	£100 
	 
	 

	Meal
	£160 
	 
	Included in accommodation

	Total
	£3,000 
	£0 
	 

	
	
	
	

	Training (info from Training Costs w/sheet)
	Budget
	Expense
	Comment

	Coaching
	£1,200 
	£310
	See next worksheet

	Facility hire
	£1,200 
	 
	 

	Total
	£2,400 
	 
	 

	
	
	
	

	Contingency
	Budget
	Expense
	Comment

	Other costs, Emergencies etc..
	£600 
	 
	 

	
	
	
	

	Fees charged
	Budget
	Income
	Comment

	Fees collected from sessions
	£0 
	£140
	Kempton April 27 £140

	
	
	
	

	Grand Total
	£6,000 
	(£140)
	


	 
	Jon
	Linda
	Dean
	Phil
	Paul
	Total
	Detail

	Jan
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	£0
	 

	Feb
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	£0
	 

	Mar
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	£0
	 

	Apr
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	£0
	Kempton

	May
	£250
	 
	 
	£60
	 
	£310
	 

	June
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	£0
	 

	July
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	£0
	 

	Aug
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	£0
	 

	Sept
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	£0
	2 IRC sessions

	Oct
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	£0
	 

	Nov
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	£0
	 

	Dec
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	£0
	 

	Total
	£250
	£0
	£0
	£60
	£0
	£310
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	using invoice date
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Jon
	Linda
	Dean
	Phil
	Paul
	Total
	Detail

	Jan
	
	
	
	
	
	0
	

	Feb
	
	
	
	
	
	0
	Hillindgon (with Tri step)

	Mar
	
	
	
	
	
	140
	Richmond Park

	Apr
	
	
	
	
	
	85
	Tooting Track

	May
	
	
	
	
	
	0
	

	June
	
	
	
	
	
	275
	Shepperton o/w swims x2

	July
	
	
	
	
	
	265
	Shepperton 22 June

	Aug
	
	
	
	
	
	472
	Tri Live/2 IRC sessions/training plans

	Sept
	
	
	
	
	
	413
	2 IRC sessions

	Oct
	
	
	
	
	
	0
	

	Nov
	
	
	
	
	
	0
	

	Dec
	
	
	
	
	
	0
	

	Total
	
	
	
	
	
	1650
	


	IRC Training Squad
	2012
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	IRC Competition
	Budget
	Expense
	Comment
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Travel
	1500
	1596
	Includes accommodation and meal for driver
	
	
	
	

	Accommodation athletes
	480
	616
	14 athletes x £44 includes meal
	
	
	
	
	

	Accommodation coaches
	160
	176
	4 x £44 Phil, Tom, Jon & Sheila
	
	
	
	
	

	Kit athletes
	600
	1747
	£536.10 spent on hoodies 2 July, £261 printing 18 tri suits (1 hoodie invoice to come) (18 zone 3 tri suits £950)

	Kit coaches
	100
	150
	(6 jackets invoice to come £150)
	
	
	
	
	

	Meal
	160
	0
	Included in accommodation
	
	
	
	
	

	Total
	3000
	4285
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Training (info from Training Costs w/sheet)
	Budget
	Expense
	Comment
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Coaching
	1200
	1650
	See next worksheet
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Facility hire
	1200
	85
	£50 Lake fees for coaches & helpers in June, £20 lake fees July, £15 lake fees Sept
	
	

	Total
	2400
	1735
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Contingency
	Budget
	Expense
	Comment
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Other costs, Emergencies etc..
	600
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Fees charged
	Budget
	Income
	Comment
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Fees collected from sessions
	0
	0
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Grand Total
	6000
	6020
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Sheila Horsman reported on Junior Squad activity and plans.
She saw that there should be a natural progression from the junior squad to the academy for the most promising athletes but whereas the emphasis with the squad was participation, the standard required to be accepted into the academy was extremely high and while James Beckinsale remained the only coach, numbers would always be limited(currently 12 with two on the edge).

The next selection round for the academy would be in September.
9 Coaching
Report from Karl Grainger

Coach Education

· Currently 6 courses being planned, 4 x L1 and 2 x L2 (3 at Hillingdon, 3 at Crystal Palace).  Bookings for locations is underway.

· Approx 10 candidates already on a register of interest

· Courses will be released firstly via email to club/contacts, then via London Web site, then via national web site (all 1 week apart) – gives priority to London clubs

Coaching CPD

· Email is being prepared to send out to all London contacts, along with an on-line survey (Survey Monkey) to discuss CPD requirements, possible to have 3 strands depending on requirements of London coaches:

· Workshop/seminar sessions

· Open house discussions, eg brainstorming, questions from the floor

· Bigger, certificated CPD, eg SportsCoachUk education

· Still investigating the coaches requirements, but the CPD may be split into ‘level’, so open access CPD events, and then a series for L2/L3 coaches

· Sessions will be a variety of soft skills and technical skills, but content to be created based on on-line survey results

Web site

· Currently looking into coaching page updates, including

· Coaching course details

· Coach officer/RM contact details

· CPD details (once decided) 

· Academy pages to be updated in due course including list of athletes

Academy Update

· Currently 12 athletes in the academy, with 2 further Bronze level athletes

· 4 of the athletes are on the ETS (English Talent Squad) (Luke Penney, Anthony Haynes, Ellie Walton, Sky Draper).  Those along with Rory Atkins are currently out in the European Junior Triathlon Circuit (competing Sunday in Vierzon) à latest update from Verizon: Luke (DNF), Anthony (36th, 59:05), Rory (26th 58:23)

· Have started a new funding year with no spend

· Payment for James is direct from TE (which is counter all other regions)  (no reason why this can’t be via Academy as per all other regions)

· Payment for equipment/venue is via region

· National selection day is the weekend after the Hyde Park World Champs.  London selection day will be the weekend before 7/8 September, ie 2 weeks prior to National Selection day.  This is to be confirmed.

· London Academy reports to TE/James Taylor quarterly (new requirement for 2013) (KG:suggest that a form of this report could also be made available to the region)

10. Para Tri
Dave Clyne had not been able to attend the meeting but had submitted this report

1. Met with Jonathan Riall to discuss my role, what we identified was that there is the requirement:

a. For an ‘initial point of contact’ nationally for any non-performance athletes wishing to give a race a go

b. For a central point of contact for any club across any region to share best practice and experiences

c. To grow the awareness of paratri at regional level and ‘sell’ the coordinator role to other regions

2. At the same meeting, we also discussed that at Hyde Park in September there is a race briefing the night before (8pm on Thursday 12th) for the Para-Race. Jon suggested the potential to get a few of the athletes to give a talk ahead of this briefing to some young athletes, not necessarily paratriathletes. I like this idea, and I’ll follow this up with Jon or someone else

3. Since Jon Train’s targets include increasing the number of members to London clubs, and athletes entering (and finishing?) events, I would seek Jon’s commitment in his 5 year plan to also include some targets for paratriathletes

4. What I have concluded is that to grow the awareness of Paratriathlon on our region, we need able bodied athletes to spread the word that events are open and in a number of cases do not need to change that much to accommodate a paratriathlete. So my message to the London Regional Committee for this meeting is if an athlete knows of someone that is disabled, that person would be very welcome to apply to enter, and we could get help get them to the start line

I currently see that this role will be somewhat in the background in the short and medium term, however confirming my comments at the last meeting it is my desire to raise the profile of Para-Tri at grass root level (not performance as this is already taken care of). If the committee are in agreement, I’ll keep plugging away at this, whilst the rest of the region goes about its’ normal business.

11. Strategic Plan.  
The plan would be loaded to the new website and a periodic review would become a standing agenda item at all future committee meetings.

12. Triathlon London Website  (www.triathlonengland.org/london) 
Great progress had been made since the last meeting by Pierre Larsson, Sally Kidson and Chris Skinner with assistance from Jon Train.  The new website was part of the BTF project led by Frank Baddick.  This had enabled Triathlon London to adapt specifically designed templates for immediate use and will have the ongoing benefit of the BTF’s content management system and support.  Four members of the committee (Pierre, Chris, Sally and Alan) had benefited from training and could add/change and delete website information on demand.
The design featured more layers than previously used and this might take some getting used to.

To keep the five sections of the new website useful and up-to-date it was proposed that each section would have gatekeeper/editor with a dedicated technical expert to load information and help train others.
1. 
Latest News – Jon Train (with facebook and twitter also being in play) assisted by James Ruskin
2.
About – Alan Spelling assisted by Sally Kidson

3a.
Athletes (senior) – Toby Head assisted by Chris Skinner
3b.
Athletes (junior) – Sheila Horsman assisted by Jim Desmond
4.
Taking Part – Lynda Chase and James Ruskin assisted by Pierre Larsson.

5.
Getting Involved – Karl Grainger and Alan Spelling supported by Jon Train.

It was agreed to launch the new website a.s.a.p. (realistically within about three days) and to listen to feedback over the next couple of months.

As with all websites, it would only be as good as the information held which would need to be updated regularly driven by the gatekeepers listed above..

15. Next meeting

Date:
Tuesday 16th July, 7 p.m.

Venue: South Bank University Technopark
